Upton Parish Council
Minutes of Meeting at Upton Village Hall at 7.30 pm

Thursday 9th February 2017
Present Councillor Fran A’Brook (in the chair), Councillor Howard Shaw, Councillor Chris Govier, Councillor Cathryn Heywood, Councillor Mel Reeves and Parish Clerk Phoebe Purvis.
 Visitors to the Council  - none.
1. Apologies Councillor Neil Williams, Councillor Libby Warden, District Councillor Keith Turner
2. Declarations of Interest – none.
3. Minutes of the meeting held on 13th October were signed as approved by Chairman.

4. Defibrillator
Councillor A’Brook met with the Pub Landlords and they are extremely supportive and happy for the defibrillator to be fitted to the side of the pub, which we are very grateful for, as it really is the ideal position for the equipment to be highly visible and of most use. We await delivery of the equipment with installation information.  Action for Clerk to arrange installation meeting when we are ready and to plan any needed actions for training and other necessary arrangements.  Also to find out what the requirements and responsibilities are to ensure we comply.  
5. Planning Matters that have arisen since last meeting 
A requested change of use for a field from agricultural to equestrian and agricultural.

Application for a new Bungalow at Venne Farm – the replacement is much the same size and footprint.

The parish council had no comments for either application.
6. Broadband

Karen Mills reported to the Brendon Group Meeting that Airband will be extended to a further 1000 homes and all of Upton is to be included in the coverage.  

www.Gigaclear.com – a project to bring fibre to rural properties.  It would help Upton if all residents interested in fibre connection would go onto the website and register their interest, it does not obligate you to taking the product, but if enough households show an interest it increases the chance of installation.  

7. Village Hall Report
The trees along the access track have been cut back.  Improving the electrics is the next focus for maintenance.  AGM is on 4th April at 7pm – all are welcome.

8. Brendon Hill Group Meeting

Councillors A’Brook and Heywood attended the meeting on Monday 6th February.  The main presentation was about creating a new district council for Taunton Deane and West Somerset combined.  The existing town and parish councils will be unchanged.  The electral wards would be reviewed by boundary commission, resulting in fewer district councillors.  Residents can give their views online at www.yournewcouncil.org
9. Finances
S016 Form and cheque signed.
·   £165
  Clerk’s Salary – 1st January – 31st March 2017

·   £36
  Clerk’s costs: 14th October 2016 – 9th February 2017

The internal audit identified that we should have an asset register where the Parish Land is listed.  Action for Councillor Heywood to get a valuation of the Parish Land and for Clerk to do asset register.
The budget for next year was discussed and it was voted to leave the precept the same as it has been for previous years at £2046.  Precept form was signed at meeting.
It was agreed to remove Jane North from the Natwest Bank signatory and add Councillor A’Brook – Forms were completed and signed at the meeting by all four bank signatories.  
10. Storage of Old Parish Council Documents

Ongoing Action - We requested whether 5 ‘really useful crates’ of documents could be stored in the Village Hall storage room.  Action for Clerk to clarify size and number of boxes.
11. BT Phone box Removal
We have written to object to the removal of the BT box from Upton, we await the BT final decision. 
12. Speed Limit
We have requested for the 40 mph speed limit in the village to be started from the pub, where the sign ‘Welcome to our Village’ is.  We have also asked for the speed limit in the village to be reduced to 30 mph.  County Councillor Nicholson informed us that some improvement schemes of value to the community are sometimes implemented and if Highways reject the proposal, we may be able to ask to be considered for an improvement scheme at a later date.

13. Update From District Councillor

Historic Signposts Project – the funding is available for all local signs, not mainly for signs within the National Park as recorded at the last meeting.  The Young Farmers have also been maintaining signs.  Action for Councillor A’Brook to contact Sue Newton about the sign at Roebough Gate that has rusted.  Also to double check the sign at Chapel Cross towards Huish – is something missing from the top?

West Somerset Opportunity Area – in research the social mobility here was one of the lowest in the country, which means that children born here to low income households have poor long term prospects to improve their lifestyles.  We have been given £6m funding from the Department of Education for 3 years to fund projects that will continue to run for future years to improve prospects for the community.  Some of this funding is for early years projects, so that children have not fallen behind before they start school.  Other areas of concern include provision to help 14-19 year olds, business and employment locally, training, housing, communications, broadband, community resilience.  There is a danger that young people will leave the area and that West Somerset will not have a balanced population of all age groups but become more of an area to retire in.  Action for all Councillors to try to define what community resilience means in Upton and how we could improve it.

Minehead Hospital – all in-patient beds have been closed, due to a lack of staff.  An open day is to be arranged to publicise what the staff needs are and any training or help that is available for people wishing to work that do not have the qualifications.

14. AOB
None.
15. Suggested Items for next meeting – Defibrillator installation & training, storage of parish documents in village hall, speed
16. Dates of next meetings;  
Thursday 27th April 2017   

Thursday 6th July 2017  AGM 7.00 Start

Thursday 19th October 2017  

Thursday 8th February 2018

The meeting finished at 8.25 pm.
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